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is the only change in this section that is being amended, and he

got that wrong. He is the genius. The Governor probably jumped
up and clicked her heels when she said, good God almighty, I got
John Boehm for a tax commissioner. And the Attorney General

jumped up and clicked his heels at the same time and said, good
God, I got rid of John Boehm as a deputy attorney general. And
I want him to hear me say this. He is being paid by taxes that
the public is paying, giving him a salary for that. He has

plunged us into this nonsense and some people are too sensitive.
If his hide is too thin to take what I'm saying, he ought to get
out of that position. He merits worse than what I'm putting on

him. And there are others in the Governor's office who are

co-conspirators and just as responsible and guilty as he is of
this stupidity. If he were a student in law school and did

something like this, he would not pass, but now he's a lawyer,
he is practicing, and he will never reach the level of

competency. And, Senator Elmer, that is why we're here. We
have people at the local level who are as inept as Lee Atwater
is at the national level.

PRESIDENT: One minute, please.

SENATOR CHAMBERS: Senator Hefner, I read in an article that was

published in a Boulder newspaper a few days ago that the Pope
has acknowledged, Pope John Paul II, that Galileo was correct
and that the church was wrong. Took them 450 years. How long
will it take for you all who are hitched to the Governor's wagon
to admit that they were wrong? Are you going to support this
amendment that Senator Hall is offering, that is what I'd like
to ask you? Are you going to support it? And it goes against
what the Governor put here. Turn him on, would you please,
because I want to hear this.

PRESIDENT: Just a moment.

SENATOR HEENER: Senator Chambers.

SENATOR CHAMBERS: Yes.

SENATOR HEFNER: We're not all perfect.

SENATOR CHAMBERS: I didn't ask you that. I know the answer to
that without asking the question.

SENATOR HEFNER: Yes, I'm going to...could you tell me the
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